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Full Text

The Forum notes the preparation of the World Congress on Protected Areas, to be
held in Durban, South Africa, in September 2003, which Forum members consider
to be an important meeting calling for their attention and action. The Forum
recommends that all laws, policies or work programmes on forests and protected
areas guarantee, ensure and respect various aspects of indigenous peoples’ lives,
such as their spiritual and cultural lives, lands and territorial rights, including
sacred sites, needs and benefits, and recognize their rights of access to and
control over the management of forests.



